Tell-E-Gram Text Only Version, March 10, 2015

POA Meetings and Events:

- Golf Advisory Committee, 3 p.m. Thursday, March 12, POA Conference Room
- Finance Advisory Committee, 9 a.m. Friday, March 13, POA Conference Room
- Dock Captains, 3 p.m. Monday, March 16, POA Conference Room
- POA Board Meeting, 1:30 p.m. Wednesday, March 18, Yacht Club

Dear Truth Be Told,

I received the Board Newsletter in the new color format. It looks great. Excellent improvement. But, how much more does this cost the POA to produce this? Thank you. Signed, Interested Villager

Dear Interested Villager,

Thank you for the kind words about the newsletter. We have good news. It is actually cheaper to produce the newsletter in this new format. It's about 8 cents a copy cheaper. How did we do that? We put the work out for competitive bid and the Loudon County Publishers were the lowest bid and could deliver the quality we were seeking. We started to work on improving the product after the Long Range Planning Advisory Committee pointed out through their competitive benchmarking that a color, magazine format was a more appealing way to communicate to the community. We also have included more photos to give our non-resident property owners a better look into life in the Village. If anyone reading this did not receive a Board Newsletter in the last week or so, please email PRobichaud@tvpoa.org to request a copy. It is also available online at http://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/images/tellico/pdfs/newsletters/news-2015-feb.pdf.

Wellness Center strengthens its fitness offerings with new equipment

Tellico Village Property Owners Can Now Increase their Strength through Premium Eagle Line of Equipment that Redefines Strength and Style with Unparalleled Biomechanics and Aesthetic Design

The Wellness Center announces that it has enhanced its fitness equipment offerings with the addition of Cybex's new Eagle line—the most premium line of gym equipment in the industry. The Eagle line of selectorized strength equipment provides high-end and trainer-focused facilities such as The Wellness Center with an unmatched range of biomechanically-superior, advanced-engineered, aesthetically-inviting pieces that accommodate users at every level.

"Cybex has always strived to offer users the most advanced, scientifically-sound equipment in the fitness industry, and with the introduction of the new Eagle line, we're confident that we have not only met this goal, but exceeded it, said Mike Geiser, Regional Manager for Fitness and Exercise Solutions. "We are thrilled to welcome Tellico Village to the Cybex family and look forward to their members feeling the difference and the benefits that only the new Eagle line of selectorized equipment can promise."

The new line offers end-users of all levels the most unique and premium line of strength equipment on the market, while providing both diversified workouts and a balanced approach to fitness with key components including:

- Independent arm motion encouraging symmetrical strength and development while converging and diverging movements afford natural movement
- Restyled design boasting a sleek frame, double-stitched cushion accents for durability, and contoured seats for added comfort
- Intuitive place cards illustrating proper movement and instructional videos (standard and

- advanced) accessible via QR code to safely and effectively achieve fitness goals
- Patented Dual Axis Technology allowing users to train in pre-defined or user-defined patterns of motion
- Optimization of workouts through an incremental weight system and gas-assisted adjustments for the seat and back pads
- Holders for smartphones, tablets, water bottles and towels

We are very excited for the arrival of new Cybex strength equipment in late March. The Exercise Room at the Wellness Center will be CLOSED on Friday, March 20, through Thursday, March 26, for the removal of the existing strength equipment, cleaning and general maintenance of the exercise room and, finally, the installation of the new Cybex strength equipment. The exercise room will reopen for regular business on Friday, March 27. Please watch for information about that Grand Reopening celebration date, which will include informative demos, loads of door prizes, food and fun.

The Blue Heron at the Yacht Club Offerings and Upcoming Special Events

- Let us do the cooking and cleaning! Join us for our annual **Easter** buffet April 5. Make your reservations
- Tickets on Sale now for The Blue Heron **Wine Dinner** April 27. You don't want to miss this! Our guests from January are still talking about it.
- Be looking for our new and improved monthly calendar in your mailbox.

Questions? Contact Info for the management team:

<u>Christian Barber:</u> Email: <u>cbarber.awehospitality@gmail.com</u> <u>Jackie Newton:</u> Email: <u>jnewton.awehospitality@gmail.com</u>

For reservations and information, call 865-458-4363.

How are we doing? We appreciate your business and are committed to providing you and your family and friends with quality services. Please take a moment to complete a short survey online: YachtClubSurvey.com.

2015 Reciprocal Courtesy Cards for Yachting Clubs of America Now Available

Property owners can purchase Reciprocal Courtesy Cards for the Yachting Clubs of America in the POA office for \$20. The card will allow you to frequent the more than 700 yachting clubs which, like TVYCC, are members of the association. There are YCA affiliated yacht clubs throughout the USA and its territories. For more information about YCOA, go to www.ycaol.com; the website that tells about the Association and all the yacht clubs that are members. Stop by the POA office to learn where member clubs are. For other questions about the program, call Mitzi Lane, 865-458-5408, extension 4100.

Volunteers, Charitable Events, Fundraisers

Coupons Sought for Good Samaritan

The Public Library at Tellico Village collects coupons for the consumers at Good Samaritan. Many of you bought school coupon books and are not going to use some of the coupons. If you would tear them out and drop them in the coupon basket at the library, we know they would really be appreciated.

Book/DVD/CD Donations Sought

It's that time again – time to clean out your book shelves and cupboards and bring your gently used books, DVDs, CDs and puzzles and place them in the Book Sale drop boxes at Tanasi Clubhouse, Chota Rec Center and at the Library.

The 21st Annual Book Sale will be held Friday, April 17; and Saturday, April 18; at the Community Church at Tellico Village. Remember, The Public Library at Tellico Village is the only privately funded public Library in TN. You can help support the Library by donating your items, all proceeds directly support the Library.

It's never too late to become a Friend of the Library and take advantage of Preview Night on April 16 – members only!!

Volunteers Needed for Summer Reading Program

The Public Library at Tellico Village needs helpers for the Summer Reading Program. We are running the program on Saturdays at the Library and Tuesdays at the Boys and Girls Club. On Saturdays the Library time will be 9:30-10:30 a.m. and on Tuesdays at the Boys and Girls Club in Lenoir City 1-2 p.m. for the 4-7 year olds. We prefer if you sign up for both sessions on June 13 and 16, or June 27 and 30, or July 7 and 11. If you can only help with one, that's okay too. Please respond back by email to Billie Whitney bwhitney6002@charter.net if you are available and would like further information

Loudon County Clerk's TV Satellite Office Open Thursdays

The Loudon County Clerk's office is assisting customers with the following services: Vehicle registrations, vehicle renewals, duplicate titles, handicap applications. The office space is located at: 100 Chota Center, courtesy of Lakeside Real Estate Group. Hours are: 9 a.m.-4 p.m. Thursdays to serve Loudon County residents.

Channel 3 Website and New Channel

Go to http://www.tellicoVillagechan3.org/. The Channel 3 website allows Villagers access to all the bulletins produced by Channel 3, the Wellness Center, the Yacht Club and the POA office as well as all the videos produced by Channel 3.

Channel 3 is now on Channel 193 on Charter Cable.

Channel 3 bulletins rotate through just like they do on the TV. Click on Other Bulletins and you will be able to see bulletins being shown at the Wellness Center, the Yacht Club and the POA office. Click on Videos to see current as well as past videos shown on Channel 3.

For those who submit bulletin requests to Channel 3 it is now a two click process to submit your bulletin. Just go to the website, click on the green bar at the bottom of the screen, fill out the form and hit submit. You will get an immediate response telling you that your request was sent followed by an email response showing the information you provided to us. Now you have a reminder that says, "yes you did that."

If you have any questions, give the volunteers at Channel 3 a call at 865-458-9917.

Recent Events and Bragging Rights

Chili/Soup Dinner a success - thanks to you

456 Village residents attended the Chili/Soup Dinner on March 3 at the Christian Life Center of the TVCC. Not only did they enjoy a great meal but they got to visit with the friends and neighbors on an evening that was suited for warm soup and hot chili. This level of attendance translates into a considerable sum of money, the net proceeds of which will go to support a myriad of Lions activities. What we are able to do for vision related activities as well as support county-wide service organization is only possible because residents of the Village are great supporters of the various fund raisers we conduct. So from all of us Lions - THANKS LOADS FOR YOUR SUPPORT - YOU ARE GREAT.

Submitted by Dick Kolasheski

Some Other Stuff You Need to Know...

HOA Social March 10

The next HOA Social is Tuesday, March 10, at 4:45 p.m. in the Yacht Club. The HOA is open to all Villagers. If you are not a member of the HOA, you may join at the HOA Social or at The Public Library at Tellico Village. The cost is only \$10 per family/person per year. All HOA events are open to singles and are priced per person, so please don't let that deter you from joining in the fun! Remember to bring your calendars and checkbook to the HOA Social so you don't miss out on any of the fun! In case you did not know, you can belong to both New Villagers and HOA—you can never have too many friends. Remember, your best friends are waiting for you—you just haven't met them yet! Just as a reminder—we have some great coupons to give away at each HOA Social!

Tellico Top Notes Rehearsal Schedule

The Tellico Top Notes hold practice/rehearsal 7 p.m. on the second and fourth Tuesdays (March 10 and March 24) each month in the Yacht Club. Dale Polewach, 248-790-8962. We are always looking for more musicians!

Cruising Club Meets March 11

The Tellico Cruising Club will hold its monthly meeting on Wednesday, March 11, in the Tellico Village Yacht Club. The social hour begins at 5 p.m. with the meeting starting promptly at 6 p.m. All Tellico Lake boaters are welcome. Any questions may be directed to Commander Romano Sims at 865-408-9356.

Fishing Club Meets March 11

The Tellico Village Fishing Club monthly meeting will be 7-8:30 p.m. in the Tellico Village Yacht Club. This month's speaker will be club member Tom Hollar who will discuss bank fishing. Visitors are welcome.

For additional information, contact Club President Dale Weidinger at 865-458-1460.

Ladies Book Club Meets March 12

The Tellico Village Ladies Book Club will meet Thursday, March 12, in the Tanasi Clubhouse for lunch at 11:30 a.m. followed by a discussion at 12:15 p.m. This month's book is *Lots of Candles, Plenty of Cake*, by Anna Quindle. The discussion leader is Peggy Pinkerman. For more information, contact Bette Purvis, 865-458-8070.

Songs from the Civil War March 12

The Community Church at Tellico Village presents "1865," songs of hope and home from the American Civil War, featuring Anonymous 4 and Bruce Molsky, 7 p.m. Thursday, March 12. Tickets are \$10 and are available at the church, Village Salon, Sloan's Hardware, and United Community Bank.

Hike Brady Mountain March 13

The Tellico Village Hiking Club will depart 8 a.m. Friday, March 13, from Chota Center, to hike:

- BRADY MOUNTAIN Jim Marotta Memorial Hike
- Distance: 6.2 miles
- Rating: Moderate (the climb to the ridge will get your heart beating)
- Driving Time: 60 minutes
- Elevation Gain: 1,000 feet in 2 miles
- Leader: Gary Glesser, gglesser@me.com or 865-657-9677

Join us and explore a short section of the Cumberland Trail. This 6-mile out-and-back hike traces the spine of Brady Mountain. The route features unspoiled valley views of the Grassy Cove valley and an undulating ridgeline climb. We will stop for lunch at a fabulous overlook offering views over Grassy

Cove, an enclosed valley designated as a National Natural Landmark. As the Knoxville News states "the view offers a snapshot of rural Tennessee that's as pretty as you're likely to find."

Hiking boots and hiking sticks are recommended. Driving directions will be provided the morning of the hike. Bring water and a trail lunch. Carpooling is recommended, passengers are asked to contribute \$6 to the driver to help cover gas, etc. For more information, go to www.TVHikers.com.

Village Quilters Meet March 13

The Village Quilters will have a general meeting Friday, March 13, with a 9:15 a.m. social followed by a 9:45 a.m. meeting, in Christ Our Savior Lutheran Church (260 Wade Road West, Loudon, TN 37774—one mile west of Highway 444/Tellico Pkwy). Program: Finishing School—Looking for a new way to finish off your latest quilt? Be sure to attend our March meeting for an enlightening learning experience. Members of Village Quilters will offer mini-demos on various ways to finish the edges of a quilt: binding, facing, couching with yarn, prairie points, scalloped edges, rick rack, cording, etc. Our members have so much experience and they are generously sharing their expertise with all of us.

Dues: \$25 annually (no proration, full membership). For further information, go to www.villagequilteers.com.

UT Athletic Department Representative to Speak at Kiwanis Club Luncheon March 17

The Kiwanis Club of Tellico Village is pleased to announce that Mr. Chris Fuller, University of Tennessee, Assistant Associate Athletic Director, External Affairs will be the guest speaker at the Tuesday, March 17, Kiwanis Club luncheon meeting. Chris Fuller has responsibility for external operations of UT Athletics, including the Tennessee Fund Office, Sales & Marketing, Ticket Operations and Broadcasting. Mr. Fuller will be discussing an overview of the University athletic program.

In his 11th year at the University of Tennessee he has grown with the athletic program from the days of Mike Hamilton, Pat Summit, Phil Fulmer and Buzz Peterson to Dave Hart, Holly Warlick, Butch Jones and Donnie Tyndall. He was in the middle of the University of Tennessee's participation in the development of the SEC Network and the upgrading and development of one of the most state-of-the-art athletic facility infrastructures in college sports serving all the University of Tennessee athletic programs.

Bob Treece, Program Director of the Kiwanis Club of Tellico Village says "Chris Fuller has a broad perspective of college athletics serving in management capacities with the Mid-American Conference, the ACC conference and the Cleveland Cavaliers". His diverse athletic program experience has exposed him to sports marketing, corporate partner development, conducting championship events, sports licensing, publications and website development and management.

John Holmes, President of the Kiwanis Club President John Holmes exclaimed, "the public is welcome to the 11:30 a.m. luncheon at the Tellico Village Yacht Club". Anyone wishing to attend the luncheon who is not a Tellico Village Kiwanian should contact Bob Bland, 865-408-2563, to make a reservation by March 13.

Roadrunners RV Club Meets March 17

The next Roadrunners RV Club meeting is 7 p.m. Tuesday, March 17, Yacht Club's top floor. Contact Rick Mannarino at 865-657-9482 for further info.

Ford Retirees Club Meets March 18

The Tellico Ford Retirees Club will hold its semi-monthly meeting at 11:30 a.m. Wednesday, March 18, in the Tanasi Clubhouse. The program will be an Antiques Road Show hosted by Kit's Coins. For more information, call Mitzi Caldwell at 865-458-9612.

Lifestyle Housing Forum March 19

During the Lifestyle Housing Forum in 2012, residents said, "We want to stay in Tellico Village as we age." Now, at the March 19 Forum, four builders will present plans for houses, apartments and condominiums designed to meet your Lifestyle Housing needs. The builders' plans will include input

from the 900 Tellico Village residents who responded to the survey. Attend the Forum and let your voice be heard. You will have an opportunity to ask questions of the builders. Thursday, March 19, 1-3 p.m., Tellico Village Community Church

The HOA and STAYinTV thank you.

Play Rummikub March 19

Rummikub is somewhat like gin rummy, but played with tiles laid down on the table. The next game is 6:30-9 p.m. Thursday, March 19, in Chota Rec Center. Players may move those tiles to accommodate tiles in their hand that they wish to discard. The ever-changing table makes the game ever-interesting. Easy to learn. Beginners are welcome.

Rescheduled T-BART Annual Meeting March 19

You are invited to attend the T-BART Annual Meeting 7 p.m. Tuesday, March 19, at the Yacht Club top floor meeting room. T-BART has been providing non-emergency assistance to boaters on Tellico Lake for more than a decade. The annual public meeting is for everyone with an interest in our organization to come hear about activities and contributions of this all volunteer organization. If you have been thinking about participating in our community services and enjoy being on the waters of Tellico Lake, the annual meeting is an excellent way to learn more. Our guest speaker will be Bo Carey. Bo will talk about "Names on Tellico Lake - Background and history of the family names used to identify features of the Little Tennessee River and Tellico Lake." Why not come early and have dinner at the Blue Heron before the meeting? Dinner reservations should be made directly with the restaurant. No reservation needed to attend the meeting. Questions? Give Bill Fink a call at 458-3295.

Lakeshore Cleanup March 21

Time to plan for WATeR's 14th annual Lakeshore Cleanup being held 9 a.m.-5 p.m. Saturday, March 21. For more information on WATeR, go to www.tellicowater.org.